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Finally, there are center guide line blocks in these 
400 stamp panes.  There can be a maximum of 2 
stamps from each sheet that show both the vertical 
and the horizontal guide lines.  In my collection, 
therefore, statistically I might be lucky to find one or 
two.  But alas, I found none with perfins.  Check 
your collections – perhaps you are fortunate to have 
one! 
 
Note that although I have loosely used the term 
“pair” here to describe the manufacturing process of 
Schermacks, please understand that in practice we 

will find no postally used Schermack pairs, paste-up 
or otherwise.  During the affixing process, the 
Schermack machine pulled the coil of Schermack-
perforated stamps forward, punched the Schermack 
perfin and then immediately sliced the stamp from 
the coil and affixed it to an envelope.  Therefore, 
when found as pairs, such Schermack pairs are the 
result of a philatelic favor. 
 
I will be offering all of the duplicates from my 
collection for sale at the Vermont convention in 
August 2010. 

Schermacks, Perfins and Guide Lines (cont.) 

 British Bechuanaland Update 
Dave Smith (#1514) 

Bob Szymanski’s article in the September/October 
2009 Bulletin (63:107) reminded me of a British 
Bechuanaland perfinned stamp that I own.  It was 
included in a small collection of British Africa 
perfins that I purchased about five years ago.   
 
The stamp appears to be a British Bechuanaland 
Scott #34 with a black overprint on a Great Britain  
#113.  With the help of Maurice Harp, Editor G.B.  
Perfins Society Bulletin, the perfin 
was identified as pattern K039.01 in 
the “Tomkins Perfin Catalog”.  
Maurice further states that the user 
for this pattern is Kelly & Co., a 
Directories company who has 
nothing to do with British  

Bechuanaland.   
 
To help answer the questions about the authenticity 
of this stamp, Maurice then forwarded a scan of the 
stamp to Tony Stanford, Secretary of the GB 
Overprints Society.  As discussed in Tony’s article 
on the next page (page 136), it appears the overprint 
on this stamp and the one in the previous Bulletin 
article are bogus and were probably applied after the 
British stamps were perfinned.  There was no 
attempt or thought of creating a “fraudulent” perfin, 
just an inexpensive “space filler”.   
 
[Editor’s note:  Many thanks go to Maurice and 
Tony for their assistance is identifying these stamps 
and sharing their expert knowledge with us.] 

This discovery shown above came about while I was 
looking through a large quantity of British Machins 
(Scott #MH1 and following) for perfinned Regional 
issues. . . Northern Ireland, Scotland, etc. 
 
If this obliteration is a postmark, the date is missing.  

Fortunately, the “overprinting” is on a perfinned 
stamp: SB/C. 
 
The meaning is simple.  If philately is the World’s 
Greatest Hobby, then for members of our club, 
perfins are the holeyest branch of that hobby! 

“World’s Greatest Hobby” 
Bob Schwerdt (#505-L) 
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